Report of the Chief Executive Directorate

To the Budget Committee

4th April 2001
1. Fees and Charges Savings Proposals-Update 

Background

Cabinet adopted the new corporate fees and charges policy in December 2000.A draft action plan has been produced and is  attached.The action plan summarises a 3 year programme of income estimates from implementing the policy. It was previously reported that £150,000 savings would be generated through new initiatives in the first year of the three year review, this is on target.

Promotion and Publications

The majority of savings and income generation in 2001/02 will be in advertising and promotion and their co ordination, in particular in advertising. The press office and communications team have made a significant start in reducing the cost of recruitment advertising by the coordination and simplification of advertising.The cost of adverts has been reduced and in the last quarter of 2000/01,a saving of approximately £37,000 was made.If this trend of 3 months savings is supported corporately, the savings during 2001/02 could be in the order of £100,000 to £148,000.

Other advertising and promotions

Other related initiatives such as the corporate review of Public Notices and a proposal to set up the corporate co ordination of advertising sales, covering both internal and external advertising, will be developed through the year and potential income and investment identified. Additional income from external advertising has been accounted for within directorate budgets.

Facility and Access Fees

A modest income stream of approximately £20,000 has been secured in previous years from occasional facility fees for location filming purposes.It is proposed to develop this “film friendly” proposal in liaison with the NW Film Commission and ensure a corporate and proactive administrative process is established to capture  the benefits of all location work as appropriate, together with  modest additional income.

Consistent Concessions

A key area of work has been a pilot study on the consistent concession policy, which is being tested in the commercial property sector.This was approved by cabinet on 13 March and will begin to be implemented during 2001/02.The prospective income and savings of £35,000 to £59,000 will not be generated until 2002/03 and this depends on the success of securing external funding to give appropriate support to the not for profit sector.

 Rolling out the concession policy corporately will generate further savings in future years.

Directorates – other income

An amount of £150,000, as previously reported, was to be found from inflation depending on statutory fee increases and the market; work continues towards this target and progress will be reported back.

2. Rationalisation of Community Outlets Savings Proposal – Update

The Chief Executive and the Director of Corporate Services are continuing to work towards developing an action plan, in conjunction with the work being done on customer service outlets.
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